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Suzi nodded: “You can do it, I believe you, you don’t have to wait for you to be
30 years old, as long as you study hard for two years, you can learn it.”

Suzi studied in two years.

Rayna also nodded: “Suzi, go in first, and I will have a few words with Mr. Shu,
Mr. Shu and Mrs. Shu.”

“Okay.” Suzi entered.

The remaining Rayna looked at the three people, and said in a very flat tone:
“What I said to Suzi just now, you have also heard it, and I want to say the
same to you.”

“Rayna, you are my niece. Aunt didn’t know before, but now knows. Aunt
wants you to live a good life…”

Rayna raised his hand and interrupted Darius’s mother: “I lost my parents
since I was six months old. It was my fate. I can’t blame anyone. I can’t force
you. You are my aunt and my uncle on the other side. , My own uncles can
treat me unfairly like this, and the same feeding, the one-year-old Walton’s
body weight is higher than my one-and-a-half year old.

After all, I am not biological.

I don’t blame anyone.

Aunt, if you really cared about me at the beginning, you should take me to
Kyoto right after my parents passed away, but don’t you also think about it. Do
I have my uncle to take care of me anyway?



Later, when Walton and I were both five or six years old, you came to me.

In fact, you feel psychologically that it is not your responsibility to raise me
alone, and my uncle also has a part, so when I was six years old, he came to
me, didn’t he? “

When Rayna spied out her most primitive thoughts, Darius’s mother blushed.

However, Rayna smiled relievedly: “I don’t blame you. After all, you are not my
parents. How can Hu put yourself in love with me like my parents?

Fortunately, you all have suffered.

Your niece from the Shu family, who has raised more than ten or twenty years,
turned out to be a fake.

And my uncle, after all the calculations, in the end, Walton was turned away,
and the family of three had no place to live. This is the reincarnation of
heaven.

And I, a girl without a father or a mother, I just want to live on my own hands.
As you have just seen, Suzi is willing to accept me as a disciple and teach me
about architecture. I will be a very good person in the future. Architect, I can
feed myself, and I won’t go anywhere.

Mr. Shu, Mr. Shu and Mrs. Shu, please come back. “

If it is necessary, Rayna looked at the three people sitting at the front desk
very firmly.

All three of them were extremely embarrassed.

Originally, they had thought of a lot of words, but when they were hungry
when they heard Rayna’s words, they didn’t know how to persuade them.



Seeing them not talking, Rayna smiled politely: “I’m sorry three, I…I think I’m
late for work today. I have a heavy task now, not just Suzi’s assistant. , I’m still
an assistant in the design department, I have a lot of work to do, so…I’m
going in!”

After talking, Rayna didn’t even wait for the three to say anything, she turned
and ran in.

Finally avoided these three people.

I have pestered her since yesterday, and I have to let her go back to Shu’s
house with them.

She Rayna wants to live where Walton once lived. Will she accept Shu’s
alms?

No!

She prefers not to die!

The current Rayna is so spineless!

Rayna went in calmly and physically, but Elder Shu at the front desk was
extremely excited and said: “Suzi! Suzi! It is Suzi again! If it weren’t for Suzi’s
poison to Rayna, Rayna would definitely go home with us. Yes!
Daughter-in-law, don’t be upset, we will take it easy from now on.”

Darius’s mother said immediately: “Thank you Dad.”

At this time, Elder Shu dialed a set of numbers, and his tone was extremely
gloomy: “Are you all ready? This time I will kill her anyway!”
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Hearing the old man’s call to continue, Darius’s mother couldn’t help asking
her husband: “Dad…Is there something I don’t know when to say something
wrong?”

Elder Shu looked at his daughter-in-law: “If you have anything you can say,
our Shu family is not such an unenlightened family. In the future, the Shu
family will also support your niece.”

“Dad…” Darius’s mother seemed to have made a big decision: “Actually, I
think that Suzi, she didn’t offend our Shu family much. I heard Zhen’er said
that she worked hard in the company. , Has always worked hard, why should
we force her in this way?”

Elder Shu sighed: “Daughter-in-law, you think my father is so old, do I want to
push her everywhere?”

“Then you still…” Darius’s mother was mainly for Darius.

After all, his son likes Suzi so much. Because of Suzi, his son has completely
turned his face with his grandfather. The Shu family, who had been rigorous
for decades in the Harmony family, has seen the wind and rain shake off in the
past few years.

The old man sneered and said: “This woman is good everywhere, but she
shouldn’t have been married to Arron. She is still seduce Ah Zhen. You see
that Ah Zhen was seduced by her, and you believe her with all your heart.”

“But… what if she really is the little girl’s daughter, and Lanita is fake?”
Darius’s mother boldly said to her husband.

Elder Shu suddenly shouted angrily: “How is this possible? Shupei! The news
about your little girl, is it the news that you and your couple brought back? You
have been looking for the little girl outside for so many years, are you bringing
back the exact news? “



Darius’s mother Bo Shupei nodded: “This news was indeed brought back with
Darius’s father, and the news is really true…”

“So? Shupei! You have to think about it! How can such a true news go wrong?
Jarod is your younger sister’s husband, this can’t be wrong! Don’t you believe
such accurate news, but you have to believe it A woman who has tried
everything possible to seduce a famous woman?” Elder Shu asked angrily.

The daughter-in-law was speechless when asked by her husband: “…”

Yes, the younger sister’s husband is still alive. Naturally, what Jarod said is
the most credible.

“Let’s go, go back!” Elder Shu said.

“Good dad.”

Three people left the company.

On this side, Suzi and Rayna also came to the office.

Seeing Suzi coming to work, a group of colleagues in the company
surrounded her: “Suzi, are you okay?”

Suzi smiled: “I…what can I do?”

At this time, Song Zhuoer came next to Suzi: “Sister Suzi, yesterday…you…”

Song Zhuoer saw that Suzi was wearing loose clothes today, loose and
casual, and extremely pure. Song Zhuoer felt that Suzi must have been
tortured by Arron.

Song Zhuoer felt very distressed when he thought that it was because of his
own reasons.



Yes, Song Zhuoer loves Suzi.

To be precise, he likes Suzi.

He couldn’t tell when it started.

Perhaps it was the first time I saw Suzi. As Linda’s assistant, she helped Linda
review the artwork. When Linda didn’t appreciate it? Or maybe it was when
she saw her treating Rayna in the hospital, or even later when Song Zhuoer
saw Siu bullying Suzi with such arrogance?

Song Zhuoer didn’t know.

He only knew that he had no hesitation at the time and rushed out with Suzi
without hesitation, but Suzi was unwilling to hurt him, and he wanted to give
him enough money to run away.

There are various reasons, Song Zhuoer loves Suzi.

But he has been reluctant to admit it.

Until yesterday, when Suzi was about to sing with him, Song Zhuoer’s whole
heart was beating ordinary. In the KTV room all night, his eyes were focused
on Suzi, Suzi frowned. With a smile, Suzi’s self-confidence, Suzi’s calmness
and indifference, Suzi’s gracefulness, Song Zhuoer, who attracted every
characteristic, couldn’t move his eyes.

However, he stared at Suzi deeply and was discovered by Arron.

According to Arron, the great demon king who was frightened by the whole
city.

When he saw Suzi being dragged away by Arron, Song Zhuoer was
completely confused.
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Arron and Suzi walked for a long time, and no one in the box dared to say
anything.

It was Song Zhuoer who spoke first: “Sister Suzi is… okay?”

A group of people was immediately rushing.

“Zall, you…I didn’t say you, how could you fall in love with your sister Suzi?”

Song Zhuoer blushed immediately: “I… how can I fall in love with Sister Suzi, I
regard Sister Suzi as my relative!”

“I haven’t fallen in love yet! Quietly your little eyes, Zhuoer, you see two words
written in your sister Suzi’s eyes: You love her!”

Song Zhuoer: “…”

“It doesn’t matter if you love Suzi, Suzi is so cute, and the work is so serious.
The man in the company doesn’t love her? But don’t do anything. If Arron gets
angry, we will harm Suzi, eh. …Such a good girl, I hope the Bodhisattva
blesses, the Buddha blesses, God blesses, bless Suzi…”

Everyone in the box actually prayed for Suzi together.



Song Zhuoer simply said: “If Arron blames it, I will bear it. If Arron is killed, I
will not let Suzi suffer!”

He said decisively, and wanted to call Arron immediately after he finished
speaking.

It was the older colleague who stopped Song Zhuoer.

“Zall, don’t fight now, just wait and see the changes. In case the couple is fine,
you will be okay as soon as you call. We will see if Suzi will come to work
tomorrow. If we don’t come to work, we will think about it. How to save her.”
Big brother Zhao Xianda had the idea.

Everyone agrees.

This night, the members of the entire design department actually didn’t sleep
well, and they were all worried.

So at this moment, when they saw Suzi coming to work, they breathed a sigh
of relief in their hearts. However, these people still asked Suzi long and short
questions.

“Sister Suzi, if your husband is to blame, you will put all the blame on me, as
long as you are fine.” Song Zhuoer looked at Suzi affectionately: “I, Song
Zhuoer, have no wealth, no money, but I You can give your life to Sister Suzi.”

“Ha!” Suzi smiled: “Little things! Your girlfriend hasn’t talked about it yet. Give
my life for me, I can’t afford it!”

Song Zhuoer: “Sister, you seem to be very relaxed. Yesterday he… didn’t
trouble you?”

“Who?” Suzi asked, “Is your brother-in-law?”

Song Zhuoer: “…” After a pause, he nodded.



“It’s okay.” Suzi felt funny when she thought of Arron’s jealous look.

“Don’t mention him.” She said, “Today, I have a happy event to tell you.”

Hearing Suzi’s words like this, everyone in the office was relieved, and all of
them were energetic.

“What happy event? Will Fourth Master Fu invite us to KTV tonight?”

“Haha, the beauty you think!”

“What’s that happy event?”

Suzi said: “Our company received a big order, and the director called me in
the morning.”

As soon as her voice fell, the director came to the door of the office, and she
clapped her hands at everyone: “Quiet! Quiet! This big order is just before our
city, and all of our departments must go to the city for inspection together. ,
You guys get ready, call your home and let us know that we will go on a short
business trip to the market this afternoon.

You can come back the day after tomorrow.

On a short business trip?

Back to Nancheng, this was Suzi’s first business trip.

She took out her mobile phone and called Arron immediately: “Husband, I am
going on a business trip to the city this afternoon…”

“Don’t go!” At that end, Arron ordered without hesitation.
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Suzi: “…”

This man!

“Don’t make sense for you!” Suzi directly quarreled with Arron angrily.

Her voice was very loud, and at the other end, all the cronies sitting outside
Arron’s earpiece could hear her.

At this moment, they held back one after another.

They have been with the Fourth Master for more than ten years, and they
have never seen anyone daring to quarrel directly with the Fourth Master like
his wife.

At this moment, the Fourth Master actually squeezed his brow.

That expression can be seen by a discerning person at a glance, and the
fourth master is worried.

“Let me tell you Arron! Business trips in the architectural design industry are
inevitable. Today, if you let me go, I have to go, and if you don’t let me go, I
have to go! If you stop me again, I…” Suzi lowered his voice and said, “I will
leave you!”

Humph!

She, Suzi, would like to show Arron a little bit of color this time. He didn’t know
the women who came out of prison, but they were all thugs!

Just Guangxing he bullied people?



Are gangsters so easy to bully, are they so easy to provoke?

“Listen to me! Take good care of the only thing at home! I will go this
afternoon, I will study one day tomorrow, and I will be back the day after
tomorrow!”

Speaking, Suzi hung up the phone decisively.

Arron: “…”

He looked at some of the cronies who were present at the meeting. The
cronies are pretending to be nonchalant.

After a few seconds, one of the cronies said: “Four Lord, according to reliable
news from our people on Gasing Island, there are already people lurking in
Nancheng on Gasing Island, but who are we? I don’t know, now it is
equivalent to the fact that no matter how dark the enemy is, we are in the light,
and a large part of the reason why those people can come to Nancheng is
because of Jarod’s family of three and the contributions of Mr. Shu.

It seems that for his granddaughter, Mr. Shu is going to have one heart with
Jiaxingdao.

Master, from now on, we must strengthen precautions! “

Arron nodded: “Lao Fan, you go on deployment.”

The cronies called Lao Fan reminded Arron: “Siye, I think, if my wife is on a
business trip at this moment, let her go. During our investigation in the two
days, if she was in Nancheng, it was a big goal. , What do you say if the
hostile elements use his wife to make a fuss and threaten him?

We have to consider the safety of our lady. “



Lao Fan is an extremely loyal confidant of Arron’s men. If the relationship is a
little bit estranged, Lao Fan would not tell Arron like this.

Arron nodded immediately and said: “Okay!”

After a pause, he said again: “Lao Fan, Xing Zhong, I’m not in the company
for these two days, so you have to look at the company more hard.”

Lao Fan and Xing Zhong: “…Four Lord, you…”

“I’m on a business trip!”

As it is necessary, Arron left the meeting room.

The subordinates didn’t ask much.

All of them knew that the so-called business trip of the Fourth Master was
definitely to follow his wife. Since the Fourth Master had a wife, his original
focus on the house and company has shifted to his wife.

However, this does not affect the operation of the company.

Not only that. The company is getting more and more prosperous.
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This is because Master is more humane than before. Many foreign partners
see the Master now, and they all prefer to work with such a Master.

Especially when those partners saw Master’s Weibo posted on the Fu Group’s
official blog late at night, saying that he was a fearful person, all the



merchants that cooperated with the Fu Group could not help being warmed
up.

May I ask, who in this world does not want to cooperate with the responsible
businessmen of the Family Harmony Commission for Discipline Inspection?

Think about it all.

Especially, the lady is actually a considerate, extremely transparent, never
bluffing, never pretending, or even a woman who never comes to the
company to mess around?

So at this moment, when these cronies heard that Arron would also follow his
wife to go on a business trip, they all raised their hands in their hearts to
agree.

Arron’s so-called business trip indeed followed Suzi.

However, he followed Suzi behind and did not let Suzi know.

After eating at noon, Suzi took a taxi home. I simply took some luggage, and
took a look in the cloakroom to change clothes. I wanted to find a professional
attire with a personal touch, but when I thought of the pain at the base of my
leg, Suzi had to take it all. Casual replacement clothes.

Anyway, I don’t attend any banquets, so the simpler the clothes, the more
casual the better.

Taking Huanxi’s clothes and shoes, carrying a trolley case, and hurried out to
the door of his own community, Suzi was suddenly taken aback.

Because for a second, she had a strong feeling. There were a pair of eyes not
far away, watching her gently. Although she did not see those eyes, Suzi could
strongly feel the gentle and caring look in her eyes. .



She subconsciously looked around.

Seen nothing.

Suzi laughed at himself and said to himself: “Suzi, you think your mother is
really crazy, please calm down Suzi, you can’t always be entangled in the
past, now you have Arron, you have the only one, you have to be the only one
To be a good example, you have to stay with the only one for your life, protect
the one, and you have to look forward.”

Suzi raised his head, forced back the tears that were about to shed, and then
took a taxi back to the company.

At 10 in the afternoon, she set off with her colleagues in the company.

Among them, Rayna also followed.

“Suzi, I have just been transferred to the design department, so I will follow
you on business trips and inspect the site. I am honored.” Rayna was sitting
next to Suzi.

Suzi smiled and said: “The capacity of the business trip is an investigation of
geography, topography, and geology. Different addresses require different
designs and different architectural structures. You can learn a lot about it. You
must Study hard, like what we do in architecture, we must continue to practice
in order to get the best experience.

Like when I first came to the company, why Linda made the mistakes that I
could solve for her, because I used to go to the construction site often, and I
saw the migrant workers on the construction site with their own experience,
dealing with many small problems. . “

Rayna grabbed Suzi’s hand: “Suzi, I heard that you had suffered a lot before.”



Suzi didn’t take it seriously: “Let you remember, you will endure hardships,
and you will be a master. If you endure hardships, you must also remember
that in the depths of your heart, there will always be your own principles.”

“Well, I remember it!” Rayna leaned his head on Suzi’s shoulder: “Suzi, I have
a room with you at night. When you draw, I will give you a hand.”

“No problem.”

This evening, Rayna and Suzi were indeed assigned to the same suite. As
soon as they arrived at the door of the room with their suitcases, Rayna’s cell
phone rang. She looked at it and immediately connected: “Hello?”

“Miss Min, this is the hotel’s hall. Someone is looking for you here, so please
come down.”

“Oh okay, I’ll get down right away.”

After closing the thread, Rayna looked at Suzi strangely: “It’s strange, we just
moved in, who is looking for me?”

Suzi smiled: “It won’t be the boy from the Jun family, come here, want to
surprise you? Go down and have a look!”

Rayna blushed and went down.

Suzi swiped the card alone and entered the room. As soon as the suitcase
was put down, she was caught in the head by something falling from the sky.

“You…what are you going to do!” Suzi suddenly exclaimed.
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“What are you doing?” A strange male voice sneered: “Do you know how your
company took such a courage?”

There was darkness in front of Suzi, whose head was trapped.

But her face was still expressionless for a long time in surprise.

Just when she was stunned, her mouth was sealed by someone, and then
she was tied up with folded legs and feet.

In an extremely painful situation, Suzi was stuffed into a large trolley case.
Just like that, she realized with a clear mind that she was lying in the trolley
case and was dragged out of the room, waiting for the elevator.

She could even hear Rayna’s voice: “It’s strange, who is looking for us? Isn’t it
you?”

The accompanying colleague laughed and said: “Our rooms are not far apart.
If you want to find you, don’t you go directly to your room to find you? Are you
sure that it is not the surprise that Young Master Lenny gave you?”

Rayna shook his head: “I called Lenny, she will be in Nancheng. Eh, where is
Suzi? Have you seen Suzi?”

“I didn’t see…”

“Oh my God, where’s Suzi? He was still here just now.” Rayna said in
astonishment.

Then there was Zhao Xianda’s voice: “Xiao Rayna. I think you should stop
looking for Suzi. I understand now that the one who called you just now and
let you go downstairs is not your fiancé, young master, you must It’s from
Fourth Master Fu. Suzi is here for a business trip. Maybe Fourth Master Fu is
also here. I can see that the love of Fourth Master Fu for Suzi can be learned
from the sun and the moon.



It is estimated that at this moment, the couple are living in a two-person world.
Although Xiao Rayna has a good relationship with Suzi, you can’t disturb
others either. “

Rayna immediately smiled shyly: “I…where do I dare, I also understand the
temper of Fourth Master Fu, so I dare not. Hi, I wanted to see Suzi’s drawing
at night. Now I’m ready to do things for you, don’t you dislike me…”

Suzi, who was tied up and curled up in the trolley box waiting for the elevator:
“…”

She wanted to shout, she was right next to them.

But she couldn’t make a sound anymore.

She was almost out of breath. Will she die?

A sense of fear that I had never felt before suddenly hit my heart.

At this moment, Suzi regretted it.

She suddenly became famous. Why did she call her husband just before
leaving, and her husband categorically refused to let her come here for a
business trip.

Perhaps, the husband has smelled danger approaching them?

After all, my husband has been intensively preparing to conquer Gasing Island
for a while, and the danger must be everywhere.

How is my husband now?

Where’s the child?



At this moment, Suzi’s scene was regretful, she should never listen to Arron’s
words, no matter what kind of torture she suffered, she would be fine, she was
not afraid, she was used to it, even if he died, she would not be afraid. .

Life and death are always involuntary.

She only wants her children and her husband to be safe and sound.

Just being dragged all the way, Suzi thought about her husband and children
all the way, but she didn’t feel much uncomfortable being tied up and curled
up, and she didn’t even know when she was put in the trunk.

The car drove out for a long, long time.

About three or four hours.

It was almost midnight and the car stopped.

Li’s Suzi was pulled out of the trunk, and then he was dragged to turn left and
right, turning around and turning around. I don’t know how many turns, but the
trolley box finally stopped.

Suzi heard the sound of the zipper opening.

Immediately afterwards, the trolley case was opened, and the black hoods on
her head were also removed.


